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Social Equity Council
________________________


STATE OF CONNECTICUT | SOCIAL EQUITY COUNCIL (DRAFT)

December 6, 2022, Meeting 10 A.M.
Virtual Meeting via Zoom
Meeting was called to order by Chairwoman Comer at 10:02 a.m. This meeting was digitally recorded, and the video was posted on the YouTube page of the Social Equity Council. 

Council members present:
Kyle Abercrombie (Designee for Commissioner David Lehman)
Corrie Betts 

Andréa Comer

Avery Gaddis

Subira Gordon

Michael Jefferson

Marc Pelka (Designee for OPM Secretary Jeffrey Beckham)
Christine Shaw (Designee for State Treasurer Shawn Wooden)
Edwin Shirley

Kelli-Marie Vallieres

Kevin Walton

Council members absent:

Marilyn Alverio

Ojala Naeem

SEC Staff: Ginne-Rae Clay, Executive Director; Komla Matrevi, Staff Attorney, Jennifer 

Stevens, Associate Accountant, Kristina Diamond, Communications & Legislative Program 

Manager Jennifer Edwards, Program Manager, and Crystal Morris-Crenshaw, Administrative 

Assistant 
Guests:  Geoffrey Magon, Senior Manager; Raymond Kissiday, Manager, CohnReznick.
Chairwoman Comer discussed that the Council would vote on the recommendations from 
CohnReznick regarding 3 Workforce Development Plans; reconsider remanded and lottery 
applications; enter into Executive Session to discuss pending litigation; have a year-end report from Director Clay; and hear from committee chairs.  

Chairwoman Comer asked for a motion to approve the minutes from the November 1st meeting.

Motion – by Michael Jefferson
Second – by Kyle Abercrombie
In Favor – All

Abstention – None

Motion passed.

Ray Kissiday stated 3 Workforce Development Plan applications were reviewed, two medical marijuana dispensary facilities and one medical marijuana producer. All three applications were recommended for approval.  

Chairwoman Comer requested a motion to accept CohnReznick's recommendation to approve Workforce Development Plan Application #MMPR00004, submitted by Theraplant, LLC, for meeting the criteria established by the Social Equity Council.
Motion – by Michael Jefferson

Second – by Kelli-Marie Vallieres
In Favor – All

Abstention – None

Motion passed

Councilman Jefferson asked if approving these Workforce Development Plans would reach the required number of retailers needed to start operating in the state.
Chairwoman Comer stated approval of this Workforce Development Plan would provide the required growth space to get closer to the market open. She then requested a motion to accept CohnReznick's recommendation to approve Workforce Development Plan Application #MMDF00003, submitted by D&B Wellness, LLC, for meeting the criteria established by the Social Equity Council.
Motion – by Michael Jefferson

Second – by Kelli-Marie Vallieres

In Favor – All

Abstention – None

Motion passed.

Chairwoman Comer requested a motion to approve CohnReznick's recommendation to approve Workforce Development Plan Application #MMDF00005, submitted by Thames Valley Apothecary, LLC, for meeting the criteria established by the Social Equity Council.
Motion – by Michael Jefferson

Second – by Kelli-Marie Vallieres

In Favor – All

Abstention – None

Motion passed.

Chairwoman Comer requested a motion to go into Executive Session to discuss pending litigation.

Motion – by Edwin Shirley
Second – by Michael Jefferson 

In Favor – All

Abstention – None

Motion passed.
The Council returned from Executive Session, and Chairwoman Comer called the meeting back to order.
Chairwoman Comer requested a motion to accept CohnReznick's recommendation to approve social equity status for application #ACCE000045, submitted by Green Meadows, LLC.
Motion – by Michael Jefferson
Second – by Kyle Abercrombie 

In Favor – All

Abstention – None

Motion passed.
Chairwoman Comer requested a motion to accept CohnReznick's recommendation to approve social equity status for application #ACPP0000136, submitted by White Oak Apothecary, LLC.
Motion – by Michael Jefferson
Second – by Kyle Abercrombie 

In Favor – All

Abstention – None

Motion passed.
Chairwoman Comer requested a motion to accept CohnReznick's recommendation to approve social equity status for application #AMHF00002942, submitted by Chillax, LLC.
Motion – by Michael Jefferson
Second – by Kyle Abercrombie 

In Favor – All

Abstention – None

Motion passed.
Director Clay thanked the Council for all their hard work throughout the year and recognized her team for their dedication and work. She restated the mission. Director Clay reviewed the current numbers: 13 council members, six social equity staff members; 87 applications approved by the Council; 23,488 social equity applications submitted for licensure or an opportunity to participate in the adult-use cannabis market; and 158 applications reviewed by CohnReznick. She reviewed the SEC's accomplishments, including approving the Canna-Business Revolving Loan Fund and the accelerator program. The SEC was also able to recertify the DIA map, set the criteria, and complete the first round of the social equity lottery. The budget for the fiscal year 2023 is $10.7+M. The expenditures thus far for fiscal year 23 were just over $1M in the first six months. From January 2022 to November 30, 2022, revenue was $40M generated from fees and licenses; the Cannabis Regulatory Investment Fund has another $10.3M collected from January to November 30 for a total of $50.3+M. There is a bond authorization of $50M, and the approved $10M will be used to fund the Social Equity Cannabis Revolving Loan Fund.  
There was a discussion about workforce development and the status of the position for the 
Workforce Development Coordinator.  

Councilman Pelka stated that he would follow up with the Office of Policy and Management to find out more about the status of the final approval of funding to post that position.
Councilman Jefferson questioned if the Regional Workforce Boards would be included in the 
plan of action to train individuals in the DIA. Discussion ensued.
Councilman Shirley informed the Council that the Policy Committee met without having a quorum. They discussed budget issues and reinvestment structure but did not vote on any items. 
Councilwoman Gordon stated the Outreach Committee received a presentation from the Department of Mental Health and Addiction Services and discussed the outreach strategy to prevent youth from using cannabis. She informed the Council there should be a presentation in January.
Chairwoman Comer provided closing remarks, thanking the Departments of Consumer Protection and Economic and Community Development, and the Offices of the Attorney General, Policy and Management, Workforce Strategies, and the Governor for their support of this effort. She also thanked the SEC team and Council members for their commitment and dedication. She then asked for a motion to adjourn.
Motion – by Avery Gaddis

Second – by Kyle Abercrombie
The meeting adjourned at 11:22 am.
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